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Ordeals of BiH Producers of Bottled Water Continue  
  

BiH Bureaucracy Impedes Export of 
Mineral Water 

 
BiH is prevented from exporting bottled water to the Slovenian market because 
Slovenia does not recognize BiH's antiquated regulatory scheme.  
 
[P.15] Bottled water is more than just a 
refreshing accompaniment to lunch and dinner. 
It is a competitive BiH product that could 
generate millions of KM in export income for 
this country and create thousands of jobs – but 
because of a hopelessly outdated regulatory 
system, BiH bottled water isn’t being exported 
to major markets. 
 
Standpoint of the Association 
BiH bottled-water producers are hampered by 
regulations that have not kept up with the 
times.  Current law does not take into account 
European Commission Directives, particularly 
regarding standards for ingredient values and 
labeling.  The failure to demonstrate 
compliance with EU requirements effectively 
locks BiH out of the European market.  For 
example, in 2001, Slovenia exported bottled 
mineral water to BiH worth US$1,900,000.  
But BiH is prevented from exporting the same 
products to the Slovenian market because 
Slovenia does not recognize BiH's antiquated 
regulatory scheme.  
 
So the Bottled Waters Association of BiH, a 
trade organization that brings together bottled-
water producers, brewers, and soft-drink 
manufacturers, made use of the Bulldozer 
Initiative to lobby for modern regulations that 
meet European health-and-safety requirements. 
They drafted a law and presented it to the 
Council of Ministers, and the CoM committed 
itself to getting the law passed, at a time when 
the leaders of the BiH Parliamentary Assembly 
were also publicly committed to advancing the 
Bulldozer Reforms. 
 

But the State Law on Bottled Water is now 
bogged down in governmental and 
parliamentary procedure. 
 
In Bulldozer Phase I – Reform number 12, the 
bottled-water producers identified the absence 
of a modern, coherent and efficient regulatory 
regime as the main obstacle to increasing 
exports of BiH bottled water. In response, they 
drafted a BiH Law on Bottled Drinking 
Waters. 
 
The Bulldozer Committee, with the help of 
OHR, EC, the World Bank and USAID, 
worked hard on this Law, and were pleasantly 
surprised by the great measure of consensus 
achieved by the draft.   
 
Reform of regulations 
The Bulldozer Committee presented the Law 
to the Ministry of Foreign Trade and Economic 
Relations in June 2003, but so far nothing has 
happened. 
BiH bottled-water manufacturers clearly stand 
to benefit from this law, but the benefits will 
go much, much further than that. BiH 
consumers will benefit. In addition, bottled-
water exports will generate income and jobs, 
and the presence of BiH bottled waters around 
the world will have a positive impact on the 
country’s international reputation.  
 
 




